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EAA Chapter 878 Newsletter 

Celebrating 39 Years 
Proud Supporter of Maple Lake, Buffalo & Nearby Area Aviation Communities 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/eaa878/?__xts__%5b0%5d=68.ARBCk_nV9jWgF0RCGaC_56rvk
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCStGJTWucRf7ZisPAa02H5Q
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Presidents Airspace 
by Greg Thomes 
 

 
A simple ‘Thank you’ really isn’t enough. The term as EAA 878 President goes by quickly. And each and 
every one of you has made this experience wonderful and fulfilling. Please attend our year-end banquet 
on December 9th. We will re-live the experiences from 2023. Details of the banquet are in this 
newsletter. 
 
One final note: Your 2024 membership dues will not begin to cover the expenses we’re tackling. In this 
season of giving, please consider a tax-deductible contribution to Chapter #878. Any amount is 
appreciated. 
 
We’ll continue to serve the chapter in various ways and support the new executive committee. Hope to 
see you at the hangar! 
 
May your skies be bright and breezes light. 

 

Secretary’s Airspace 

by Wayne Flury 
 

 
This is my last Secretary’s column for the Chapter 878 newsletter. Note: you should at this time be 
visualizing me doing a “Happy Dance.” 
 
I’ve served as EAA Chapter 878 Secretary since January 2001 — that’s 23 years. While this has been a 
long, long journey, filled with many twists and turns, it’s ultimately been one filled with great reward and 
satisfaction, and hopefully with some degree of accomplishment. 
 
But that’s too long for one person to hold any chapter leadership position, especially in a chapter such 
as ours with a growing membership and many inclusive ac􀆟vi􀆟es and programs. Fresh faces and new 
perspectives are essential to assure continued vitality. Chapter 878, or any organization for that matter, 
needs all its members to be willing to step into leadership positions and to provide that new vitality. 
 
Effective January 2024, Kris Schneider will step into a leadership role as Chapter Secretary for the term 
of 2024 – 25. Read more >    

 

https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6hFyqKBm4nv195T7t?e=AB9eJy


 

EAA Chapter 878 Newsletter  December 2023 Page 3 of 14 

 

Treasurer Airspace 
by Henry Williams 

 Payment Sites 

Membership Dues 

Hangar Fund 

 

STEM Airspace 
by Dick Borrell 

Do you know what kind of airplane this is? 
This is a Sonex kit-built aircraft.  This is what the 1st 
aircraft that our chapter will build will look like!  We 
currently have all the materials to construct a Sonex 
aircraft.  The Maple Lake Airport is now home to our 
“Education Center” and will be where the construction of 
this aircraft will take place.  Hopefully with the help of 
some industrious students from Wright County.  Do you 
have any students ages 14 – 18 who may be interested 
in “hands on” experience in building a real flyable 
airplane.  If so, please give them our contact 
information.  As a matter of fact, if any teachers would 
like to come and assist in the construction of this Sonex 
aircraft you will be more than welcome to participate.  
What an opportunity!  Read more >    

 

https://maple-lake-eaa-chapter-878.square.site/
https://square.link/u/UK74fZLl
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6hF0FnPz4o1RqgXgS?e=fegGWt
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Musings 
by John Zimmerman 

 
Pilots Need to Be Generalists, Not Specialists 

 

 
(click image) 

 

 

IFR Tips 
by Boldmethod 

How To Land From A Visual Approach 
 

 
(click image) 

https://airfactsjournal.com/2023/11/pilots-need-to-be-generalists-not-specialists/
https://www.boldmethod.com/learn-to-fly/navigation/how-to-transition-and-land-from-a-visual-approach-to-touchdown/
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Quote of The Month 

 

 

Smiley Face Airspace 
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Pilot Tips 
by  Thomas P. Turner 

The Emergency Mindset 
 

 
(click image) 

 

 

This Month In History 

 
 

 
(click image) 

https://www.avweb.com/author/thomas-p-turner/
https://www.avweb.com/flight-safety/risk-management/the-emergency-mindset/
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878/-/media/27eeefc0f6cf4a66a56947b4bfb658a8.ashx
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EAA Chapter 878 
Aviation Education Fund 

   
(click image) 

 

A home for our EAA Chapter 878 Aviation Education Center would help us consolidate 
meetings, conduct training sessions & finish building an RV-4 airplane. 

Please join us in this fundraiser to rebuild an old hangar. 
Sharing with others would also be helpful. 

 

KFCM Saturday Morning 
& Pro-Tips Webinars 

(Wings Credit Given) 

Saturday Morning Webinars (0900-1000 CT) 

December 9:  Obtaining a glider rating 

December 16:  Low visibility flying 

December 23:  No webinar 

December 30:  No webinar 

Schedule of topics:  FAASafety.gov  

Created by MN & WI FAASTeam’s. Everyone welcome to attend all sessions 

Questions? Laura Herrmann 

New to Wings? Wings account setup 
 

 

https://www.faasafety.gov/
mailto:ljherrmann@yahoo.com
https://www.faasafety.gov/WINGS/pub/learn_more.aspx
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
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Notable Mention 
by Chapter Leaders & Coordinators 
 

 
 
 
 
Wanted – Photos of You and Your Airplane 
by Elaine Morrow, Chapter Webmaster 
Help me make our website a place of chapter recognition and interest. Please send me a photo of your 
airplane (and you) which I will include on our Chapter 878 website. This includes aircraft projects too! 
Send to: pilotelaine@aol.com or call 952-913-2356 with any questions. 
 
Requesting Chapter Member Aircraft and Project Info 
By Chris Glaeser 
Chris Glaeser (as our chapter Flight Advisor) is still looking to get information from all chapter members. 
about aircraft owned, or projects working on, His focus is to have a list so that if he gets a call from 
someone asking if he knows anything about RV aircraft or float planes, etc., he has a source of 
reference. 
 
If you haven’t yet responded to Chris, please contact him with your info (a photo may also be nice) with 
complete data on your airplane, including engine and prop. His contact info is: 952-239-4081, or 
chris.glaeser@gmail.com. 
 
WINGS - Pilot Proficiency Program 
The objective of the WINGS Program is to address the primary accident causal factors that continue to 
plague the general aviation community. By focusing on this objective, we hope to reduce the number of 
accidents we see each year for the same causes. As you will see, it is not a simple “Award” program but 
is instead a true proficiency program, designed to help improve our skills and knowledge as pilots. Read 
more >  
 
EAA Proficiency365 
Improve your flying, proficiency, and safety with EAA® Proficiency365TM the online hub of EAA 
resources, programs, and exclusive member benefits that can help you stay active in year-round activity 
to advance your flying proficiency, improve your safety, and help you contribute to your aviation 
community. Read more > 

mailto:pilotelaine@aol.com
mailto:chris.glaeser@gmail.com
https://www.faasafety.gov/WINGS/pub/learn_more.aspx
https://www.faasafety.gov/WINGS/pub/learn_more.aspx
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/pilots/EAA-pilot-proficiency
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Aviation Podcasts 
(click image) 

 

  

   

 

Aviation Webinars 
(click image) 

  

http://inspire.eaa.org/eaas-green-dot-podcast/
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/ask-the-a-and-ps
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/hangar-talk
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/never-again
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/pilot-briefing
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/there-i-was
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars
https://webinars.aopa.org/
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Chapter 878 Aviation Upcoming Events 

Dec 
9 EAA Chapter 878 holiday party 

26 IMC / EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Thunderbird Aviation, Flying Cloud-KFCM 

Jan 
13 EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Arrival/Departure building at Buffalo-KCFE 

23 IMC / EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Thunderbird Aviation, Flying Cloud-KFCM 

Feb 
10 EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Arrival/Departure building at Buffalo-KCFE 

27 IMC / EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Thunderbird Aviation, Flying Cloud-KFCM 

Note: this list will generally not include the many pancake breakfasts and other fly-ins or local aviation 
events because they are well publicized on other sites dedicated to that purpose.  For other event 
information, see our EAA Chapter 878 website, and websites such as EAA, AOPA, Social Flight, 
Fly-ins, and FunPlacesToFly. Also see various Calendars of Events in magazines, and airport bulletin 
boards. 

 

Editors Airspace 
by Ray Svobodny 

The EAA Chapter 878 Newsletter is published monthly, 1-week prior to monthly Chapter meetings. 
 
Sharing your knowledge and other news with the Newsletter is both fun and easy but please follow our 
simple editorial guidelines. Your articles, videos, high resolution images, and The Funnies by Wayne 
are welcome and needed. Our Chapter Members are particularly interested in aviation-related topics. 
 
 

A Word from Your EAA Chapter 878 Newsletter Editor 
~or~ 

How & Why Did Your Newsletter Take This Shape 
 
 

Click Here for EAA Chapter 878 Editorial & Submission Guidelines 
 
 

Click Here for Missed Issue Archives 
 
 

Please encourage advertisers to support us! Click here, for information. 

 
Join EAA Chapter 878! 

Are you or a friend not yet a Chapter 878 member? Click here for a Membership Application Form. 
 
If you have questions, please contact me anytime. Ray Svobodny / 612-327-4232. 
 

 

http://www.878.eaachapter.org/
https://www.eaa.org/eaa
https://www.aopa.org/community/events
http://www.socialflight.com/
http://www.flyins.com/
https://www.funplacestofly.com/
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gWrKyU0tvlzJDuNG?e=kbUKB2
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gWrKyU0tvlzJDuNG?e=kbUKB2
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gWrKyU0tvlzJDuNG?e=kbUKB2
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gS6aljJmJT1G2PhJ?e=Be0Eeo
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878/newsletters
https://onedrive.live.com/?authkey=%21AJJmQcH9CGoLeEU&cid=FA80D85E80019D9C&id=FA80D85E80019D9C%21236&parId=FA80D85E80019D9C%21228&o=OneUp
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878/-/media/726B60C2DF194274952204CE1F555D5C.ashx
mailto:RaySvobodny@gmail.com
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EAA Chapter 878 And Maple Lake Flyer Masthead 
EAA Chapter 878    
PO Box 169   EAA Chapter 878 Website 
Maple Lake, MN 55358   a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization 
 
The Maple Lake Flyer is published monthly by Chapter 878 of the Experimental Aircraft Association (EAA) for the use, 
education and enjoyment of Chapter members and others to whom it is provided. No claim is made for the accuracy of 
materials submitted. Editorial content is the opinion of the contributor and does not necessarily reflect the position of 
Chapter 878 nor the EAA. Missed a Newsletter? Click here for Newsletter archives. 
 
Submissions for publication are encouraged and should be sent to the attention of: Newsletter Editor. Send "change of 
address" information, email address and phone number changes to: Chapter Database Manager. 
Permission is granted to other Chapters to reproduce any or all of this publication, with credits to be acknowledged. 
 
Chapter meetings are normally held on the second Tuesday of each month (except for the winter months of January — 
April when we meet on the second Saturday morning). Meeting location and time may vary each month, depending upon 
the meeting program or other chapter activities. Our December meeting is usually a family social event held at a local 
event center, with date, time, and place to be determined annually. Chapter membership is open to all persons interested 
in aviation.  To become a member, simply contact any one of the current officers and request a membership application or 
click on the "Membership" link on our website.  2022 Annual dues are $10 for members up to 35 years of age, $25 for age 
35 and over, and $35 for a family membership. 
 
Officers for 2022 - 2023:   
President: Greg Thomes 763-443-7039 greg@thomesinsurance.com  
Vice-President: Kyle Weatherly 612-759-5227 k.weatherly@live.com 
Secretary: Wayne Flury 763-670-6021 wflury@outlook.com  
Treasurer: Henry Williams 612-363-1803 hawmsl@q.com  
Chapter Leaders and Coordinators:  
Chapter Assets Monitor: OPEN   
Chapter Librarian: Harold Greseth 763-682-5486 hjgreseth@gmail.com  
Chapter Manager of Non-Profit 
Programs: 

Henry Williams 612-363-1803 hawmsl@q.com  

Chapter 878 Database Manager: 
(Chapter Roster): 

Kyle Weatherly  612-759-5227 k.weatherly@live.com 

Chapter 878 Website: Elaine Morrow 952-913-2356 pilotelaine@aol.com  
Food & Beverage Coordinator: Monthly Volunteers  
Eagle Flights Leader: Kyle Weatherly  612-759-5227 k.weatherly@live.com 
Facebook Leader: Jon Niska 218-290-0112 j_nisk@hotmail.com  
Facilities Committee Coordinator: Fred Jude 320-274-2599 fjc@lakedalelink.net  
Flight Advisor: OPEN   
Fly-In Committer Chairpersons:    

Winter Chili Feed:   OPEN   
Buffalo Fly-In:  OPEN   
Maple Lake Fly-In: OPEN   

Fly-Out Coordinator:   Dick Borrell 612-799-3337 dbborrell@yahoo.com  
IMC/EAA 878 Club Coordinator: David Wendt 612/272-4600 DaveWendtInsurance@gmail.com 
Mobile Sign Manager: OPEN   
Newsletter Editor:   Ray Svobodny 612-327-4232 raysvobodny@gmail.com 
Ray Foundation Scholarship 
Coordinator: 

OPEN 
  

RV-4 Build Project Coordinator: Tom Rammel 320-286-5283 rammel@centurylink.net 
Scholarship Committee Coordinator: Kyle Weatherly 612-759-5227 k.weatherly@live.com 
STEM Coordinator: Dick Borrell 612-799-3337 dbborrell@yahoo.com  
Technical Counselor: Dick Burns 952-473-1887 dickburns1@aol.com 

Young Eagles Co-Coordinators:  
Kyle Weatherly 612-759-5227 k.weatherly@live.com 
Amy Weatherly 612-239-5800 frogfootamy@charter.net  

EAA Chapter 878 Advocates: All Members 

Add your name to the list above – how can you help and support your chapter? 
 

 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878/newsletters
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878
mailto:greg@thomesinsurance.com
mailto:wflury@outlook.com
mailto:hawmsl@q.com
mailto:hjgreseth@gmail.com
mailto:hawmsl@q.com
mailto:pilotelaine@aol.com
mailto:j_nisk@hotmail.com
mailto:fjc@lakedalelink.net
mailto:dbborrell@yahoo.com
mailto:DaveWendtInsurance@gmail.com
mailto:raysvobodny@gmail.com
mailto:rammel@centurylink.net
mailto:k.weatherly@live.com
mailto:dbborrell@yahoo.com
mailto:dickburns1@aol.com
mailto:k.weatherly@live.com
mailto:frogfootamy@charter.net
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http://www.mnpilots.org/

